
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

9. PAPANUI DOMAIN – TOILET REPLACEMENT 
 
 The Board received a report on the proposed public toilet replacement at Papanui Domain, following 

consultation with local residents and sports groups. 
 
 The Greenspace Unit had scheduled the replacement of the existing toilets in the current financial 

year. In August 2003 the Board had agreed to a plan for the replacement toilets to be constructed on 
the existing Papanui Boxing Club building [which is owned by the Council, and leased to the club]. The 
community feedback indicated a high level of support for this proposal. 

  
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.   To approve the change of location of the proposed toilet facilities to the south end of the boxing 

clubrooms. 
 
 2. That the proposed plan for replacement public toilet facilities be approved for construction. 
 
 3.  That a letter of special thanks be sent to Janine Bartlett. 
 
 


